May Revise Highlights – 2018-2019
According to Governor Brown, we are enjoying the longest recovery in history but we still must save for the future. Governor Brown also state that 25% of the tax income come from 15,000 people, i.e. those with higher incomes. As usual he was quite cautious when asked about any legislative budget proposals, saying, “the money is not there”. 
He was asked about the effort – SB 974/AB 2965 – which will provide Medi-cal coverage for undocumented adults, he did not directly respond to the question. Both bills are currently in Appropriations and the latest LAO funding estimate for providing coverage for undocs age 19 and older is $3 billion in 2018-19. 

We have a general fund balance of $137 billion with a total budget of $199 billion

Reserve/rainy day fund by end of 2017-18 will be $9.4 billion 

The increased revenues since January are $8 billion and $4 billion will be used for one time spending:

Infrastructure - $2 billion to cover deferred maintenance

Homelessness - $359 including $50 million for mental illness treatment


Mental Health - $312 million for early detection and education 



No Place Like Home bond on the November ballot for $2 billion

K-14 funding
Minimum guarantee for education is currently $78 billion which is an increase

of 66% over seven years. This translates into an increase of $4600/student over

2011-12 levels 

Higher Education 

UC receives $1.2 billion 

CSU receives $1.6 billion

CCC receives $2.4 billion; a new funding formula will be instituted, providing supplemental funding for those serving low income students and for each
student completing their degree or certificate. 

Refines the California online college proposal in the January budget which will expand access to CCC, with anticipated enrollment to begin in fall 2019 
All systems above receive $100 million, one time, for deferred maintenance 
Addressing Poverty 
Minimum wage will increase to $12/hour in 2019
Expands earned income tax credit (EITC) to those 18-25 years and over 64 years


(AB 2066)

Restores health benefits to Medi-cal recipients to include adult dental services

Repeals maximum family grant under CalWORKS 

Increases child care and early education provider rates and increase children

Served
CHIP/Medi-cal

The January budget reflected CHIP funding based on the uncertainty at the federal level. CHIP was finally reauthorized in February for 10 years with an enhanced match of 88%, while the January budget showed a match of 65%. This enhanced funding will decrease over time to the original 65% - federal and 35% state match. The decreases are slated to begin October 2019. 

Proposition 56
Tobacco taxes are being used to increase physician Medi-cal reimbursement. 

While reimbursement rates are down, the budget maintains the increase for MD and dental provider rates as well as increased case load. 

For more detail on the budget, click links below
____________________________________________________
http://budgettrack.blob.core.windows.net/btdocs2018/1085.pdf 
http://lao.ca.gov/Budget?year=2018&subjectArea=may&utm_source=laowww&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=3828 
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